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House of Commons 
Canada 
 
Ottawa, April 5th, 1957. 
 
Mr. J.N. Wallace 
Sec’y, Scenic Highway #35 Ass’n, 
R.R.2 Minden, Ont. 
 
Minden R.R. No. 2 
 
Dear Mr. Wallace,- 
 
 I now have a letter from the Director of Transportation , Land Mail Service, Post Office De-
partment in reference to the above rural route, which reads as follow:- 
 
 “I have your letter of the 1st of April (and our several telephone conversations) concerning rural 
mail delivery services to residents who are more than one-quarter mile but less than half a mile from the 
Canarvon Post Office. 
 
 The situation has been reviewed and, in view of the circumstances, an exception is being made 
so that these residents may be permitted to receive service in rural mail delivery boxes.” 
 
 I think it would be well for these people to get their boxes up if they have not already done so. It 
has been a pleasure to have been of service to you and your neighbours. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
CW Hodgson 
Clayton W. Hodgson, M.P. 


